
Tonetta Lake Advisory Committee Meeting     September 19, 2005 
 
7:30 PM – 8:30 PM 
 
Attendees: 
 
Don Hazen - Chairman 
Karen Ratajack 
Robert Lund 
Paul Johnson – Town Board Representative 
 
Visitors: 
 
Robert Tiburcio 
Tricia Toback 
Beth Briggs  -  Graphics Artists (briggzer@mindspring.com) 
 

• Carp Update – Paul Johnson gave an update on the status of the carp, the 
new location of the carp fence and the belief that DEC approval is 
imminent; as of 9/26th approval was still pending.  The new location was 
finalized at meeting on September 12th with the Highway Supertendent, 
Town Assessor, Paul Johnson, Town Engineer and Bob Zubricki as well as 
Jim Williams, the carp fence fabricator.  Paul Johnson also talked about the 
budget.  The committee talked about the process going forward.  Don 
Hazen talked about the urgency of getting carp in place due to the aquatic 
vegetation.  Lilly pads are growing in places that didn’t have it in the past. 

 
• 2006 – Projects for 2006 include addressing debris removal (i.e. timbers), 

situation issues, and replacing the drain (adjacent to the dam).   
 
• Clean Lakes Grant – Talked about the mechanics for obtaining the grant.  

Maximum is $5,000 match.  Paul will work up an application in time for next 
meeting. 

 
• ISCO Deployment – Don Hazen gave an update on the ISCO unit and 

getting a sample.  A map from the Highway Superintendent was also 
reviewed to prioritize storm water testing.  Still waiting for a significant storm 
event. 


